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HEREFORDSHIRE COUNCIL 

Wellington Primary School, Wellington, Hereford HR4 8AZ 

Telephone (01432) 830264    

Mr T Mamak: Executive Headteacher 

Mrs D Hughes: Head of School 

Email:admin@wellington.hereford.sch.uk 

 

Tuesday 2nd June 2020 

 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 
 
I hope you are all well and staying safe. 
 
Over the past few weeks, we have been busy preparing the school for the wider opening to more children. 
Thank you to those parents who have been in touch and requested that their child returns from 8th June.  
 
Due to government guidance changing on a daily basis, families are increasingly having to change their 
plans with regards to parents returning to work, etc. Because of this, we have had a number of very recent 
requests, from parents who are key workers, for their child/ren to return to school as soon as it is possible.  
 
Adhering to legislation with regards to restrictions of group sizes and the fact we have to prioritise children 
in the following order; key worker and vulnerable children, Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and then Year 6, we 
have had to make some difficult decisions concerning the children we can offer places to from 8th June. 
Unfortunately due to staffing and these last minute requests, we are now at present unable to offer spaces 
for Year 1 or Year 6 children. 
 
We are constantly reviewing the ever changing situation and may be able to offer spaces in Year 1 and Year 
6 at a later date and will be in touch with the relevant parents as and when we are able to do so. 
 
We can only apologise to those parents who have already made plans for their child’s return, but we are 
bound to follow government guidance when it comes to prioritising the return of children.  
 
Also, in the recent Independent SAGE report about school reopening, it states, “We believe that decisions 
on school opening should be guided by evidence of low levels of COVID-19 infections in the community and 
the ability to rapidly respond to new infections through a local test, track and isolate strategy.  There is no 
clear evidence that these conditions are met. Until they are it is not safe to open schools on June 1.” They 
go on to say, “Delaying a school re-opening by two weeks (to 15th June) approximately halves the risk to 
children, and delaying the re-opening till September is less risky still … delaying re-opening by a couple of 
weeks could allow time to find solutions to local challenges and set up strong local testing procedures 
while knowing that risks are getting lower.” 
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Given the numbers of children in each group returning are under the 15 per class recommendation and the fact that 
parents may have made plans for this date , a decision has been made to move forward as planned. However we feel 
it is only right to give you the opportunity to delay your child’s return for a further week should you wish. If you 
would like to wait until 15th June to send your child back to school, could you please email the school office at 
admin@wellington.hereford.sch.uk as soon as possible.   
 
We would like to thank you for your patience and co-operation in these challenging times and we will keep you 
informed with any changes. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Mr T Mamak        Mrs D Hughes 
Executive Headteacher      Head of School 
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